GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 11, 2020

The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, November 11, 2020 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Vice Chairman Healey called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present


Also Present


W. Healey





J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care


D. Worroll





Ald. M. Hardiman (BOA)

M. Blake









N. Veccharelli
Excused:  G. Amato, J. O’Connell, B. Nash

II.
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes of the regular meeting held October 14, 2020. 
Commissioners’ Worroll and Veccharelli made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held October 14, 2020.  Motion carried unanimously. 

IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Vice Chairman Healey reported Chairman Amato tested negative for the Covid-19 virus, however he was advised by his physician to still quarantine based on the fact he is in the age category that is more susceptible.  He reported the course is operating, and in good shape.

V.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – no report.

b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported balances in the following accounts: Repair/maintenance $22,001.00, Secretarial fees $400.00, Water account $1,858.00, postage $50.00, Fund 18 $162,684.00 and Open Space $98,823.00,
Project #1 $2,944.00, and Project #2 $844.00.

Commissioner Worroll also reported he submitted the Golf Course requested budget to the Finance Department.  He stated the budget submitted was the same as last year, however there could be changes pending the management proposals.


c) Search Committee – Vice Chairman Healey reported he along with Chairman Amato, Commissioners’ Worroll and Nash, Fred Bialka, Purchasing Agent, Justin Rosen, Mayor’s Chief of Staff met with the Mayor Blake regarding the request for qualifications.  Vice Chairman Healey reported there was a non-mandatory meeting today for any prospective bidders.  He stated the RFQ will be opened on November 26, 2020 at 3:00 p.m.  He explained the hope is to have a perspective operator lined up by the end of January, therefore, Chairman Amato has asked that the December meeting move forward as scheduled.  
Commissioner Veccharelli asked what would happen if there is not a new management company in place by the first of the year.  He asked if Tournament Turf would remain on.

Vice Chairman Healey stated Tournament Turf would like to make a clean cut.  A brief discussion ensued.

VI.
Unfinished Business

a) Commissioner Plaque – Commissioner Worroll reported he received a report from Commissioner O’Connell recommending a 12 x 16 plaque to include 40 brass plates.  He stated the commissioners that have been with the course since it opened would be the first names on the plaque.  He stated that totaled 16 commissioners.  A brief discussion ensued.  

Commissioners’ Veccharelli and Blake made and seconded a motion to approval the purchase of a 12 x 16 plaque to include 40 brass plates in an amount NTE $400.00.  Motion carried unanimously.

VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
Mr. Fabrizio reported the irrigation has been blown out and that they continue to work on regular maintenance through the end of the year.

VIII.  
New Business 

          a)  Report on Rounds – Mr. Fabrizio submitted a handout detailing the rounds for October and YTD.  He stated as shown, rounds for October and the year are up.  All in all, considering the Covid-19 pandemic it has been a good year.

Mr. Mar stated he would like to take this opportunity to thank the Commission the opportunity to work here at the Orchards for the last 8 years.  He stated it has been a great experience, one he will always treasure.  He stated he has met a lot of great people.  Mr. Mar stated the course is very special to him and that he always treated the course like it was his own backyard.  He asked the Commissioner to continue the same path and treat this course as special as it is. 

Vice Chairman Healey thanked Mr. Mar for all the work he has put in over the years making this course what it is today.

Vice Chairman Healey reported under the direction of Chairman Healey the Building and Grounds Committee met with Mr. Fabrizio to discuss inventory.  He stated there are several items that Tournament Turf has offered to sell to the Orchards.  Discussion ensued.  

Commissioners’ Worroll and Veccharelli made and seconded a motion to approve the purchase miscellaneous items from Tournament Turf in the amount of $1,000.00.  Motion carried unanimously.
Commissioner Veccharelli stated he would like to move forward with having some sort of concessions at the course and would ask this Commission to speak with the mayor and alderman to move forward with that.

Vice Chairman Healey explained it is part of the RFQ and it would be something the new operator could determine if they wish to do so.  A brief discussion ensued.

Commissioner Veccharelli also asked about the purchase of the property that is contiguous with this property in the back.  He stated he has not seen a layout and stated he wondered if this Commission could explore various ideas, i.e a driving range, etc.  A brief discussion ensued regarding potential enhancements to the course.  

Vice Chairman Healey explained this Commission approached the mayor and the aldermen regarding that property and it never came to fruition.
There being no further business before the Commissioners’ Worroll and Blake made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 6:01 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,















Kathleen A. Kennedy









Recording Secretary
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